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The Schuylkill Center Receives $83,260 Grant   
 
Philadelphia, PA – February 3, 2006 - The Schuylkill Center for Environmental 
Education (SCEE) has received an $83,260 grant from the Pennsylvania Department of 
Environmental Protection’s (DEP) Growing Greener 1 in support of the Junior 
Environment Corps Pilot Project (JEC), which will raise awareness about water resources 
and collect meaningful information about the health of local waterways. 
 
For most Pennsylvania residents, having safe drinking water is not an everyday concern.  
Even in Philadelphia, many residents are unaware that the water they drink comes from 
public waterways, namely the Delaware and Schuylkill Rivers, and that wastewater 
treatment plants ultimately return the water that they clean to these same channels.  
Another little unknown fact is that the quality of water in local streams and rivers is 
directly related to the actions occurring on land.  
 
This 18-month long JEC program, conducted in the Wissahickon & Schuylkill 
watersheds, will incorporate water quality testing, mentoring by senior citizens, 
watershed education lessons, outreach to the community, and service-learning projects.  
Numerous partners will be involved with the project, including the Pennsylvania Senior 
Environment Corps, area wastewater treatment plants, Tree Tenders, and other 
community groups. 
 
Over the course of this project, four classes of students in and around the Wissahickon 
watershed will be trained to conduct water quality surveys.  The JECs will work with 
volunteers of the Pennsylvania Senior Environment Corps, an established volunteer 
organization through The Environmental Alliance for Senior Involvement.  The data 
collected from this monitoring will be provided to wastewater treatment plants located on 
the Wissahickon Creek.   
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SCEE Grant from DEP 
 
“We are excited about the partnerships with the wastewater treatment plants for this 
project.  The JECs will collect data that will be useful for the operators in determining the 
greatest impacts on the creek,” says Gin Ranly, JEC Pilot Project Coordinator.  
 
With this funding, SCEE will develop an easy-to-understand technical guide to water 
testing that will be utilized by the middle school students participating in the project.  The 
students and their teachers will test the protocols and offer feedback on their ease of use.  
The students will also enter their testing results into an online database of water quality 
data.  This student database will complement the DEP’s online database that local water 
treatment plants can access.    
 
In addition to the technical guide, SCEE will organize watershed education events in the 
community, including lectures, tree planting and neighborhood clean-ups to serve all 
community residents.  Coordinated by SCEE’s Growing Greener Community Liaison, 
Claire Morgan, these events will be an important venue to promote and enrich the 
watershed stewardship of the JECs.  Community awareness about the educational value 
of this project and the participation of other watershed residents is a critical component of 
this project. 
 
“Through these efforts, citizens will learn about the importance of where our water comes 
from and where it goes.  It’s essential for citizens to know that the quality of our drinking 
water is connected to our actions on land,” Claire Morgan stated. 
 
Ultimately, the materials developed with this funding will become part of a readily 
transferable product, including an interactive CD-ROM and accompanying print 
materials.  This package will be available for purchase by schools in the Commonwealth, 
who intend to form JECs as an innovative strategy for supporting environmental 
education and stewardship.   
 
SCEE was the only organization within Philadelphia County to receive support for an 
environmental education project through this competitive grant cycle that supports 
Pennsylvania’s critical environmental concerns of the 21st century.  To learn more about 
The Schuylkill Center and its programs, visit www.schuylkillcenter.org or call (215) 482-
7300, ext. 110.  If you are age 55 or older and would like to participate in the Senior 
Environment Corps mentoring project, please contact Gin Ranly, (215) 482-7300, ext. 
129 or vranly@schuylkillcenter.org. 
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